

Parish Office

---

PRESENT

Mr B Fitzpatrick (Chairman), Mr. P Whittle (Vice- Chairman) Mrs M Brinsley, Mrs J Newman, Mrs B Weeden.

---

ADDITIONAL CIRCULATION

All other Members, Mr. Bland, Mrs. B Palmer, Mr. N Gray, Mr. S Holden.

- |     |  |
|-----|--|
| 1.  | <u>Adjournment for public speaking.</u>  |
| 1.1 | No members of the public were present.   |
| 2.  | <u>Apologies for absence</u>   |
| 2.1 | Mr G Davies  |
| 3.  | <u>Declaration of Interests</u>  |
| 3.1 | None   |
| 4.  | <u>Approval of minutes of previous meeting.</u>  |
| 4.1 | The minutes for the meeting held on 25th January were reviewed. BF explained that contractor who was to mend the doors at the Copt has been unwell; he is now better and hoping to complete the work this week. PW said he still has to look at the water consumption at the halls. He requested a copy of last years bills and the current ones to be forwarded to him so that he compare year on year. Assistant Clerk to organise. Painting of the outside of the Sports Hall is underway, contractor should finish this week. The new group hiring the hall for the children's club is going well. The Committee are pleased that the hall is being used and is being kept very clean and tidy by the group. Reports of two suspicious characters hanging around the Sports Hall have been forwarded to our PSCO. The streetlight that had been faulty was number 38 not 34 as reported at the last meeting. Then the minutes from the meeting held on 25 <sup>th</sup> January were unanimously approved. |
| 5.  | <u>Matters arising.</u>  |
| 5.1 | Copt Hall: PW said that he will investigate the problem with the gas meter door. Members thought a surrounding wooden box/case could be made, and perhaps our External Caretaker would be able to make something?  |
| 5.2 | Sports Pavilion: The redecorating of the outside should be finished later this week. Members felt the hall is now looking much better with the new laminated glass and kitchen doors.  |
| 5.3 | Victoria Hall: Nothing to report   |
| 5.4 | Benches and Shelters: Nothing to Report  |
| 5.5 | Street lighting: Nothing to Report   |
| 6.  | <u>Correspondence</u>  |
| 6.1 | None   |
| 7.  | <u>Matters for further discussion</u>  |
| 7.1 | Sports Hall – CCTV – GD has been investigating this and emailed in a quote with some information. Members felt that now the hall was being used much more it might be a good idea. They felt how many or where the cameras would be placed is important. PW proposed and seconded by JN that we arrange for the company to come in and meet with either BF or PW for further discussions. This was unanimously agreed  |
| 8   | <u>Councillors questions and comments</u>  |
| 8.1 | None   |

- |      |  |
|------|--|
| 9.   | <u>Confidential:</u>   |
| 9.1  | None   |
| 10.  | <u>Closure</u>   |
| 10.1 | The meeting closed at 20.20  |
| 11.  | <u>Date and time of next meeting</u>   |
| 11.1 | The next meeting will be on Monday the 23rd May at 19:45 in the Parish Office. |

Signed.....Date.....  
Mr B Fitzpatrick, (Chairman) Buildings Committee